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Spring 2015
With the lighter evenings and the warmer weather fast approaching hopefully it will make it easier to do more with our horses and as you read on you will see that as predicted 2015 is going to be a very busy year for the club.  The committee are sure that there will be something for everyone but of course if that is not the case please let us know.
PIG RACING EVENING 

This was held on 13th February and what a great evening it was, very few of us knew what to expect so we waited in trepidation for the first race to get underway.  How cute and funny are those pigs all vying for the finish line??? It wasn’t only the pigs though we were treated to an excerpt of ‘The Full Monty’ and a rendition of Y.M.C.A by a few brave “volunteers”.   A huge thank you to Ellie Craven for organising something different, who knows what she has planned for us next?  And to Paul and Heather Lewis for a delicious supper, it’s no mean feat catering for that amount of people. Watch this space for our next social event.
AREA 17 SHOW JUMPING QUALIFIER – CROFTON MANOR
On Sunday 22nd February the above competition was held at Crofton Manor.  Solent had originally entered both a Senior Novice Team and a Junior Intermediate Team, but due to horse problems our Junior Team sadly had to be withdrawn when replacement horses and riders proved too difficult at short notice.

Our Senior Novice Team consisted of Kim Lewis on Folly, Kerri Buckingham on Millie, Kirsten Becque on Dolly and Camilla Terrell on Max.  Each rider jumps in the first round at 2ft6” and the best three scores go through to the next round.  Both Kim and Kerri went clear, Camilla was unlucky and got just 4 faults, and Kirsten also was unlucky and received 4 faults and 3 time faults which were hotly disputed with the Steward as the bell to start went off before she even got fully into the arena!

Kirsten’s score was the one that was “dropped” going into the second round at 2ft9” so the team carried just 4 faults over.  This time Kirsten went clear, Kim and Kerri received 4 faults each and Camilla’s horse Max knocked down the first part of the double and got very unsettled for the rest of the round which was a shame – Kerri put some small cross fences up in the warm up after the round and he thankfully got back his confidence.

That left the team with a score over two rounds of 12 points which was enough to secure them 5th place! To think just 3 years ago we struggled to even get a team together and prior to that hadn’t entered a team for years, so we’re going in the right direction!

Well done to all the Team and their horses for making it such an exciting event to watch for those of us that were there and thanks also to the entourage of friends, family and club supporters who came to watch and cheer them on.  

Thanks also go to Jane Porter for being Chef d’Equipe (Team Manager) on the day and to our volunteer helpers – Rebekah Keeler and Sarah Broom who also brought along her daughter Fen Harris to help – they did an excellent job as arena party in the indoor school and weren’t at all biased when Solent were jumping!  Thanks also go to Sean Broom (Sarah’s husband) for taking some wonderful photographs.
HAVE YOU THOUGHT ABOUT COMPETING FOR SOLENT?
Each year Area 17 hold a number of qualifying competitions with the winners and highest placed competitors going forward to represent the Area at the BRC Nationals.  These are the competitions that are coming up over the next few months with a short description of what is involved.  If you would like to represent Solent as a Junior or Senior rider then please contact the relevant person to register your interest.

28th and 29th March – Area Intermediate Dressage Competition – Woodington Training Centre, West Wellow, Nr Romsey

Senior and especially Junior riders required to ride P13, N28, N34 or E42.  Competition will take place over two days in teams of 4 riders (please state preferred date).  

Contact Heather Lewis, hevlew123@gmail.com or text 07968 257558
6th April – Festival of the Horse Challenge, Rockbourne
*Schedule attached  - Please contact Jane asap if you are interested as preliminary entries need to be completed by 13th March*
This consists of a Show Jumping Course of 7-10 fences, followed by a Cross Country Course of 15-25 fences.  We are looking for individuals, pairs or teams of 4 riders to jump Senior or Junior Challenge 90 (fences not to exceed 90cm) or Challenge 100 (fences not to exceed 1.00m).  NB  Jumping will be on grass.
Contact Jane Porter, janeeporter@aol.com or text 07775 59596
19th April – Area Combined Training Competition – Crofton Manor

Senior and Junior riders required to ride a Prelim 7 Dressage Test and Jump a 75cm Course, or ride a Novice Test 27 and Jump an 85cm Course.  Again teams will be of 4 riders.

Contact Sharon Riley, sharon.riley222@btinternet.com
24th May – Area Outdoor Show Jumping Competition – venue to be confirmed, likely to be Hurn/Christchurch area.
We are looking again for Senior or Junior riders to ride as individuals or a team of 4.  Novice riders ride a course at 85cm, Intermediate at 1.00m and Open riders a course at 1.15m.  In addition there will be a Style Jumping competition where riders can again ride as a team of 4 or as individuals – the style of riding is judged on flat work, approach to fences, take off, landing etc.  The choice is a 75cm or 85cm course.  NB  Jumping will be on grass.

Contact Jane Porter, janeeporter@aol.com, text 07775 595969

7th June – Area 17 Horse Trials Qualifier, Bovington

Again teams of 4 Junior or Senior riders and individuals competing at Dressage, Show Jumping and Cross Country – all elements to be on grass.

Contact Jane Porter, janeeporter@aol.com, text 07775 595969
11th July – Area Dressage and Riding Test Qualifier, Pinkmead Showground
Senior and Junior riders required to ride from Prelim to Elementary in teams of 4 and from Prelim to Medium as individuals.  There will also be a Pairs test. All tests to be ridden on grass.
Contact Philippa Lester, philippalester212@btinternet.com,  or text 07734 300799
23rd August – Area Dressage to Music Qualifier, Crofton Manor

Senior and Junior riders and pairs to ride a test to music.  Juniors ride individual tests from Prelim to Medium level and Seniors ride individual tests from Novice to Medium level.  Split into classes of horses with and without BD points.

Contact Heather Lewis, hevlew123@gmail.com, or text 07968 257558

Further details on what is involved and eligibility to participate in events can be given to you by one of the above contacts, please note that horses “points” can restrict which level you can compete at.  ALL PARTICIPATING HORSE AND PONIES NEED TO HAVE UP TO DATE VACCINATIONS – these can be checked at:  http://www.area17-brc.org.uk/flu-vac-reminder/
VOLUNTEERS
The Area and Solent cannot put on events without the help of volunteers – for each event and class we enter as a Club we need to provide a volunteer to help with car parking, stewarding, putting up fences, jump judging etc.  If help is needed out of our immediate area then we do pay travel expenses.

Solent is actually organising two events this year for the Area – The Combined Training in April and the Dressage to Music in August.  We will need extra help from our membership in making sure that these events run smoothly and efficiently, in addition we could also do with volunteers throughout the year at our clinics and other competitions to enable us to continue providing a varied and extensive calendar of events.
Two members who recently volunteered at the Area Show Jumping Qualifier at Crofton had this to say about their experience:

"Thank you for asking me to volunteer at the recent Indoor Novice Show Jumping Qualifier – next time I’ll volunteer to volunteer! We had fabulous fun on a particularly cold and rainy day showing our team support with cheery roars and applause. It made me chuckle when the commentator said “And another very popular clear round for Solent!” Meeting new members and having a laugh without the nerves of competing yourself, and when our 2 hours of duty was up (pole picking for us) a free cuppa, chips and chinwag with fellow members – who wouldn't want to volunteer?"  (Sarah Broom)

Volunteering at the area showjumping qualifier for src was a brilliant experience. I had the opportunity to meet lots of fun members and gain an insight into both what the teams get upto and the competition itself. I also had a two fabulous fellow src members volunteering with me which made the entire morning fly by with possibly a few too many giggles! The morning wasn't just about volunteering but also catching up with our members and supporting the teams. I will certainly be volunteering again. (Rebekah Keeler)

So you can probably see from their comments that volunteering can be fun, rewarding and really gives you an insight as to what is involved from the “other side”.  So please put yourself forward if the opportunity arises.

SOLENT RIDING CLUB SADDLECLOTHS

Many of you competing for Solent are aware that we have a number of Saddlecloths that are available for use by team members to help them identify each other and all add to the feeling of “team spirit”.  These are now getting a little tired and we would like to encourage anyone who would like to represent the Club or do so on a regular basis to think about purchasing their own?  Sew Equestrian http://sewequestrian.com/home.php?cat=304 have a number of Saddlecloths on their website or an even larger number that they can source to have embroidered with the Solent Riding Club Logo – so if you want an HKM, Le Mieux, Horze, Special Gel Pad or whatever!! Give them a ring and see what they have to offer.
Prix Caprilli

Instructor - Heather Lewis

Sunday 22nd March, 10.30am onwards, Shedfield Equestrian, Indoor School

A Prix Caprilli is a dressage test with jumps in it.  The number of jumps and their heights vary with level.  Just like normal dressage tests the lower the level the less you are asked to do.  It is a test of horsemanship in which a horse's all round schooling can be shown.  To get good marks, the horse should be obedient and move in balance with a rhythmic tempo.  Jumping the fences should be done smoothly with a minimum of disturbance to the rhythm.

There are three levels – Introductory, Preliminary and Novice – with the standard approximately compatible with BD levels.  Just as with pure dressage, the movements get more difficult and the jumps higher as you move up through the tests.  For this training you will be grouped together with riders working at a similar level and the height of the jumps will be tailored to suit the group.  There will be no pressure to jump if you don’t want to as these tests work well using poles on the ground.  If you wish to work at a higher level test but with poles or very small jumps, this is fine and vice versa, you can ride the intro test with higher fences.

The sessions will last 45 minutes in groups of 2 or 1 hour in groups of 3, depending on numbers

Cost of session is £22 per person and open to seniors and juniors 

Please return details with a cheque made payable to ‘Solent Riding Club’ to: Heather Lewis, 2 Oysell Gardens, Fareham, PO16 8GB.  Alternatively, e-mail the dates of the sessions you wish to attend to hevlew123@gmail.com and pay by BACS transfer into Solent Riding Club TSB Account 00174871 Sort Code 30-97-80 Ref: PrixCap and the date of the session.
Members only Easter Dressage
Following on from the success and fun of our Christmas dressage an Easter one is being held at Mayhill on 3rd April. Please see schedule attached for further details.
Welcome to new members

We would like to welcome all new members that have joined so far for 2014/2015. 

	Miss
	Roisin
	Hennessy

	Miss
	Nicola 
	Houghton

	Mrs
	Samantha
	Hutchings

	Miss
	Mandy
	James

	Mrs
	Lesley
	Jayne

	Miss
	Kezia
	Jones

	Miss
	Rebekah
	Keeler

	Miss
	Ella
	Leach

	Miss
	Katie
	McSevich

	Mrs
	Lucy
	Meyrick

	Mrs
	Deborah
	Miller

	Mr
	Sean
	Murphy

	 
	Victoria May
	Newton

	Miss
	Janine
	Pengelly

	Mrs
	Julia
	Prior

	Miss
	Tessa
	Prior

	Miss
	Jane
	Purchase

	Mrs
	Fiona
	Reardon

	Miss
	Amelia
	Reardon

	Miss
	Diane Lisa
	Redding

	Mrs
	Gemma
	Rowland

	Miss
	Rebecca
	Sadler

	Mrs
	Lorraine
	Scott

	Miss
	Paige
	Scott

	Miss
	Jemima
	Snelgar

	Miss
	Jenni
	Soper

	Miss
	Fleur
	Spencer

	Miss
	Victoria
	Stanford

	Miss
	Cherelle
	Stares

	Miss
	Camilla
	Terrell

	 
	Olivia
	Todd

	Mrs
	Jane
	Turner

	Miss
	Kathryn
	Waller

	Mrs
	Julia
	Warne

	Miss
	Chloe
	Watkins

	Miss
	Elizabeth
	Yeats Edwards


Training Rally Saturday 18th April 2015

Rogate Equestrian Centre, Sandhill Estate Rogate GU31 5HU
Instructor Lynne Britton
Morning Session      1)     Flatwork training for Intro B, Prelim 18 or Novice 24
2) Ride your test (any of the above) and obtain your critique

LUNCH

Afternoon Session

A choice of Show jumping session from Polework upwards. Please let me know what height you are happy to jump, or Eventers challenge jumping in the Menage and then jumping Cross country jumps around the field(depending on ground conditions)

Training in 40 x 50 menage

Places are very limited, please book your place early. £30.00 per horse

Please make cheques payable to Solent Riding Club

Tea coffee and biscuits will be provided but please bring your own cup and packed lunch.

To reserve your place please contact Kate Bartlett 8 Lydney Road Locksheath, Southampton Hants SO31 6PY   07977608769 Or e-mail Kate at:- bayleykate2011@gmail.com and pay by BACS into Solent Riding Club TSB Account 00174871 sort code 30-97-80 ref Training Rally 18.4.15. I will e-mail all further information to you
Showing Preparation Clinics
Have you ever wanted to have a go at In-Hand, Ridden and/or Working Hunter showing classes but weren’t quite sure of the correct etiquette?

We are pleased to offer showing preparation clinics for all three of these disciplines.  They are designed to be fun but informative and will cover topics such as how to prepare certain breeds for certain classes, when to plait and when not to plait and how to plait, if required.  Correct dress for handler or rider, correct tack, how to converse with the judge, ring craft and of course answer any other questions you may have to help you show your horse or pony off to its best. 

The clinics will be held at Shedfield Equestrian Centre, Botley Road, Shedfield, SO32 2HN with Philippa Lester BHSAI(INTSM) who has had a very successful showing career showing horses at both Olympia and The Horse of the Year Show.

A minimum of 4 people and a maximum of 8 are required for each session and times will be issued the Thursday before the clinic.  Each session will last for approx one and a half hours.  The cost for the In-Hand and Ridden clinics is £12 per person and £15 per person for the Working Hunter Clinic.  Booking form attached.
In-Hand – 9th May

Ridden – 6th June

Working Hunter – 18th July
Drill riding and Quadrille

Some interest has been shown in the possibility of putting together a Quadrille. If this is something that you might be interested in please contact Sarah, sarah@bunting.me.uk it could be something we could incorporate into the drill riding sessions.  More dates will be available soon.
TEAM QUEST 2015
If you are interested in joining in with the latest British Dressage initiative to encourage people to have a go at competitive dressage in a fun friendly team environment then Team Quest is for you.

There are 3 levels of competition, Intro, Prelim and Novice.  Teams of 4 take part and can be made up of any combination of tests ie. 2 Intro, 1 prelim, 1 novice rider or all novice etc.

The scoring has changed slightly this year and also the membership.  You will be required to register your horse as an associate (which is free) and you must be a Team Quest member of BD (£20 for a year), or if you are a full or music member of BD this will suffice.

Solent RC fielded four teams last season which was Team Quest’s first year and had good success as a team and some very good individual successes.

You don’t need any fancy gear or jackets just some plain beige or white breeches/jods and black or brown boots plus a compliant hat.  You will be subsidised with a Solent RC Team Polo Shirt (if you don’t already have one) and of course your horse must have dressage legal tack.  Full rules and regulations are available on the British Dressage Team Quest web site.

This year there are two age categories:  BYRDS Team – all riders up to the end of the year of their 25th birthday and Open Team – Riders of any age.

Team Quest qualifying period is February to 31st August 2015.  Eight regional finals will take place in September and a National Final will take place in late October/November.  Each region will have its own TQ Leader board which you can follow on line.

Competition venues in our immediate area are: Sparsholt, Quob and Wellington (which is where the regional finals will be held).

We are looking to field teams initially at Quob on 8th April (Wednesday), Wellington 10th May (Sunday), Sparsholt 14th July (Tuesday), see website for further dates.

If you are interested in taking part please email: Sharon.riley222@btinternet.com with your level of riding, age ie. 25 and below or over and available dates, & contact tel no.
STOCKLAND LOVELL 

17th to 21st June 2015

This will be the ninth year that the Club has booked a training holiday at Stockland Lovell in Somerset (www.stocklandlovell.com) for members of the club and their horses.  Junior members are welcome but must be accompanied by a parent or guardian.

It is planned to arrive late afternoon on the 17th and depart after lunch on the 21st (Wednesday to Sunday).  During this period we will have plenty of time to hack around the farm’s estate and local bridleways as well as take part in numerous training sessions on their cross country course, show jumping and dressage arena’s.
Our accommodation is pretty basic in small porta cabins (there are a couple of stone barns too) sleeping from 3 to 6 people. Having said that the beds are comfortable and there is a lovely shower block. There is also a comfy tv and sitting room as well as games room, drying room and dining area and past attendees will vouch for the fact that you spend only your sleeping time in your cabin there’s so much to do! Our horses are stabled individually in a large open barn on shavings with unlimited hay or haylage.

The cost of the holiday this year will be £340. This includes accommodation for yourself and your horse, all training costs and full board (breakfast, lunch, afternoon tea and cake plus a two course dinner).  Tea, coffee and soft drinks and biscuits and fruit are available 24 hours a day, but any other supplies, i.e.  wine and snacks must be taken with you.  We will be offering four training sessions during your stay to consist of one or a mixture of flatwork, show jumping and cross country.  Costs this year have risen slightly but the more of us that go the cheaper the holiday becomes, so please spread the word and encourage as many people as possible to come along – partners are very welcome.

The cost of anyone wishing to attend the holiday without training is £295, to attend without a horse is £190. If you only wish to come for part of the time then the price can be adjusted accordingly. Extra training may be available during your stay and will be charged separately – please indicate on your booking form if you would like any additional training other than the 4 sessions included in your holiday.  Booking form attached.
HORSE LOCATION AND OWNER ID FORM

Hampshire Police are requesting that all horse owners in the County register the location of their horses and their contact details with the Force Control Room.

The reason for this information being held is twofold.  If your horse or horses should get loose or escape from your field or yard, then the Police will know where they’re likely to have come from and how to contact you. This will speed up the whole process and assist the Police greatly – they are not used to rounding up horses and it can involve the closure of roads for several hours while horses are rounded up and owners located.  There has been a tragic case recently when horses had to be destroyed as they were proving to be a danger.

The other reason is that whilst officers are dealing with loose horses they are not available to go to other emergency calls.  That urgent call could be your request for assistance!

Please can you all complete the Horse Location and ID form today.  If you can’t fill in the form online then just copy the headings and email the information.  If you don’t know your map reference then leave it out.

Here’s the link www.nfed.co.uk/horsewatch and click on the Horse Location and Owners ID link on the left hand side.

Please mention that you are a member of Solent Riding Club when submitting your form.  It would be great to show them what a responsible club we are!
New courses for Level 1 Riding & Welfare and Level 3 Welfare

New courses to train for and take the BRC Level 1 Assessment in Riding and Welfare and the Level 3 Assessment in Welfare are starting this month.  The training will cover all aspects of the relevant syllabus and prepare individuals for the exam.  The British Riding Club assessments are similar to the BHS Stages in Horse Knowledge and Riding.  The BHS exams are basically a professional qualification and the BRC ones more attuned to the amateur horse owner, but the content covered is very similar.  The BRC exams are a lot less expensive to take and train for!  There are four levels and those who pass the BRC Riding and Welfare level 3 are allowed to move straight to the BHS Stage 3 if they wish, without having to pass Stages 1 or 2 (provided they also hold the Riding and Road Safety test).  This means a slightly cheaper route to the BHS Stage 3 for those wanting the BHS professional qualification.

This course is suitable for all horse owners with the theory and practical welfare (stable management) content particularly useful for anyone who has regular contact with horses.  The syllabus items covered are studied at progressive detail according to the level.  

You do NOT need to put yourself forward for the exam in order to do this training! If you would just like to learn more about horse care, there is no pressure to take the assessment at the end.  Some of the subjects studied are started in levels 1 and 2, so if you have limited knowledge it is best to start with the level 1 course.

Anyone who holds the BHS Care Stage 2 or the Pony Club B Test is allowed to move straight on to the level 3 without taking BRC levels 1 & 2.  However, if this was some years ago (!) you may like to start the training from the beginning with level 1 to refresh your memory on certain things and you still have the option to take the exam if you wish.  It is the intention to run a level 2 course to follow on from the level 1 course.

The syllabi for any of the levels are available to view at www.bhs.org.uk/enjoy-riding/british-riding-clubs/brc-assessments-and-training or you can ask me to email you a copy.  The training is open to seniors and juniors and you do not need your own horse to do the welfare section.

To book a space, see the booking form on the website, or you can email Heather at hevlew123@gmail.com if you would like any more information.  A brief list of the subjects studied at each level is below.

Level 1 Riding:

· Lead a horse, mount and dismount correctly

· Adjust the stirrups and girth correctly

· Have a safe position in the saddle and a good knowledge of the aids

· Ride a horse independently at walk, trot and canter

· Make progressive transitions including halt

· Work over ground poles
Level 1 Welfare:

· Knowledge of poisonous plants and basic paddock maintenance

· Catching and turning horses out, checking horses at grass

· Management of stable, including types of bedding

· Importance of worming

· Shoeing

· Grooming

· Saddlery – fit and condition

· Rugs and bandages

· Understand the behaviour of a horse

· Feeding

· Signs of ill health

· Treatment of minor ailments

· Points of the horse

· Descriptive terminology, colours and markings

· Vital organs and their location

Level 3 Welfare:

· Stable construction

· Stable routine

· Feeding – digestive system, additives and supplements

· Knowledge of respiratory and circulatory systems

· Work and lunge a horse

· Correctly fit various types of saddlery including double bridle

· Good and bad shoeing, use of studs

· Structure of foot and lower leg

· Clipping

· Travelling

· Common diseases

· Care of the sick horse

· Knowledge of conformation and basic muscles

· Vices, stress and behavioural characteristics of the horse
 CLINICS

Can we please remind everyone that when booking onto one of our clinics the onus is on you to advise the organiser as soon as you realise you may have a problem attending through horse, rider or transport problems. 

The Club generally run clinics as non profit making and therefore once the times and groups have been issued (which we try to do so as late as possible) we are obliged to pay the venue and instructor for the hours booked and anyone cancelling last minute may incur costs for the club.  

Anyone cancelling after the times have been issued may be required to still pay for their session or at least a portion of the cost if their slot cannot be filled by someone else.  We hope that you agree this is fair to everyone.

Can we also politely remind everyone attending clinics to leave the venues clear of droppings, hay and litter?
Pilates for Horsey People
The Pilates classes are continuing and are now held at Jess’s new studio at Shedfield.  The classes remain popular and new faces are always welcome, more dates are available.  Please contact Sarah Bunting or Jess Grainger for further details.

Jessica Grainger 

BSc, MCSP, MAACP, PGDip

Chartered Physiotherapist 

JKG PHYSIOTHERAPY 

07725736575  jkgphysiotherapy@gmail.com, www.jkgphysiotherapy.co.uk
Important Reminders

CLINICS/EVENTS - DROPPINGS AND LITTER
Please remember if you are not taking part but would like to come along and watch any of our clinics taking place you are MORE THAN WELCOME!  It's a great way to meet other members and to pick up some tips and its absolutely FREE! 
Please can we remind you all that when you attend any of our clinics or events, you must clear up any droppings, excess hay and litter etc from around your lorry/trailer before you leave? Thank you.
ADVERTS
FOR SALE - PONY SADDLE 

16" Medium Wide Brown Leather Pony Saddle for sale complete with leathers and irons has been used on an 11.2 Section A.  Old but very good condition and hardly used. £120.00 ono.  Contact janeeporter@aol.com
Offered for Loan
Akadame Mystral - 12.2hh, 12 year old Welsh sec B. We are looking for a loan home for Mystral. She has been with us for ten years now and both my boys have learnt to ride on her! 

She's not a first pony as she is a forward going pony, never nasty or dangerous just keen. She is a great pony club pony having hunted, jumped, done dressage is brilliant to hack and loves horseball!

Mystral can live in or out. She is good to shoe, clip and will load in a trailer or lorry. 

My ideal is that she can go to a family who perhaps has a couple of children so she can be " handed down!"

For further details please call Philippa on 07734 300799. [image: image2.jpg]



Head to Hoof Sports Massage
A sports massage uses a variety of pressure – often deeper more intense and focused than a conventional massage. You do not need to be a sports person to benefit from a sports massage and horse and human alike will benefit from the results of a sports massage. Contact Charleigh De La Perrelle on 07460 610234 or email chardelaps@yahoo.co.uk

There will be a special offer of 15% discount to all members.
Benefits of a sports massage

· Relaxes muscles 

· Fights Fatigue 

· Relieves swellings around joints 

· Boosts circulation and the immune system so that the body can heal more quickly

· Improves flexibility and body strength

· Reduces heart rate and blood pressure

· Increases circulation and lymph flow

· Increases recovery time after exercise 

· Reduces the risk of injury

· Increases range of movement

